Town of Woodside
Notice of Availability / Intent to Adopt a Mitigated Negative Declaration
Public Review Period: July 30, 2019 through August 29, 2019
(30 days)

Project Title: Center Trail Bridge Project
Project Numbers: CUSE2019-0003; and CEQA2019-0004

Project Description: Installation of an equestrian bridge spanning Bear Gulch Creek, extending from the rear of 60
Why Worry Lane to the rear of 3411 Woodside Road. The bridge and new trail segments would be located downstream
from a washout area on the steep eastern slope above Bear Gulch Creek that resulted in closure of the trail in 2017. The
clear span bridge and new trail segments would connect to the existing Center Trail, which has been used by equestrians
for more than 100 years. The project would utilize an existing Town Conservation and Equestrian Easement on the
southwest side of Bear Gulch Creek, and a trail alignment that is subject to an Equestrian Use Agreement on the northeast
side. The project would allow for the reopening of the Center Trail.

Project Location: 60 Why Worry Lane APN: 072-390-040
Woodside, CA 94062

3411 Woodside Road APN: 072-191-650
Woodside, CA 94062

Lead Agency: Town of Woodside Project Applicant: Town of Woodside
P.O. Box 620005 (Mail) 2955 Woodside Road
2955 Woodside Road Woodside, CA 94062

Woodside, CA 94062

Contact Person: Jackie C. Young, AICP CEP
Planning Director
(650) 851-6790
(650) 851-2195 (fax)

Public Hearing: The Woodside Planning Commission meeting to consider the Mitigated Negative Declaration is scheduled for
September 4, 2019 at 6:00 p.m. in Independence Hall located at 2955 Woodside Road. The Planning Commission public hearing
has also been advertised in a newspaper of local circulation. Notice of the Planning Commission meeting will be provided to
neighbors within 300 feet of the project, and to all organizations or individuals who have previously requested such notice in writing.

The Mitigated Negative Declaration, Project Plans, and referenced documents are available for review during normal business hours,
§8:00 a.m. to 12:00 p.m., and 1:00 p.m. to 5:00 p.m. at Woodside Town Hall located at 2955 Woodside Road in Woodside, California
94062. The Mitigated Negative Declaration will also be available on the Woodside website: www.woodsidetown.org.

Please submit any written comments on the Initial Study/Mitigated Negative Declaration by 5:00 p.m. on August 29. 2019 to Jackie
Young at jvoung@woodsidetown.org or by mail at the Town of Woodside, at the address listed above.
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